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        PRINCIPAL’S LETTER TO FAMILIES 

 

 

 Dear Families, 

It has been a busy time at Galilee with many wonderful events including the Trivia Night, 

Beachside Athletics, Musical and Father’s Day Twilight BBQ. These events have highlighted 

the outstanding sense of community-spirit that exists at Galilee with a cross-section of stu-

dents, teachers and parents working together.  

Musical 

On Tuesday, the students performed Under the Big Top 

with support from Musical in a Month. All students had the 

opportunity to participate, with some leading the singing or 

fulfilling acting roles. The confidence and enthusiasm displayed 

by the students was exciting to watch. The event wouldn’t 

have happened without the contribution of many and I partic-

ularly thank the following staff who coordinated our perfor-

mance: Miss Hart, Mrs Reid, Miss Casey and Mr Coaley; they were generous with their 

time and expertise. Thankyou to the parents for their attendance and assistance when re-

quired. We also thank PCW (Presentation College Windsor) for allowing us to use their 

venue for the rehearsal and performance. The staff that assisted us were at all times courte-

ous, friendly and generous with their time. We were impressed by the facilities and people 

we encountered at PCW. Our musical is scheduled to be a bi-annual event, so we look for-

ward to it again in 2018! 

Father’s Day BBQ 

Our annual Father’s (significant male) Day Twilight BBQ will be held this afternoon from 

5pm-7:30pm. It is a wonderful opportunity for dads to spend with their children. There will 

be a range of activities played, including: cricket, basketball, soccer, golf and footy handball. 

Tasty food will also be served such as: quiche, hot dogs and sausages. If possible, it is really 

worthwhile attending as it is an experience that your children will treasure and remember 

for many years. Thankyou to Galilee Events Committee and other helpers for again organis-

ing this event.  

It is a time to reflect upon the relationship that fathers/significant males have upon their chil-

dren. Being involved in your child’s life on a regular basis is important in the development of 

their sense of security. Time spent with your children while they are young, will assist in 

maintaining a good relationship through the adolescent years. I encourage you to take ad-

vantage of the opportunities to spend with your children while they are young. Michael 

Grose (author of Parenting Ideas) states the importance of how fathers/significant males 
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teach their daughters how they should expect to be treated when they are older. The way you interact with your 

daughter will very much influence how they expect to be treated by adult males later in life. Children learn many 

of their life skills from the role modelling of their parents. This can be challenging but also exciting as we have the 

opportunity to positively influence the values and attitudes of our children.  

I hope you have an enjoyable Father’s Day on Sunday.  

Trivia Night 

Congratulations to the team of parents who organised and ran another exciting and successful Galilee Trivia 

Night: Michelle Sandwith, Sally Callan, Bernie Mandile, Trish Mulhall, Chelsea Carswell, Brendan Coburn and all 

others who contributed their time. I am sure there were many parents taking the time to rest up on Sunday after 

a night of dancing, socialising and spending money! Thank you to every family/business who donated items for the 

auctions, food and drink on the night and anyone who gave a cash donation. Many staff members attended the 

night but unfortunately couldn’t beat the winning team, ‘Buddies’.  We look forward to hearing how much the 

Events Committee raised in the next newsletter.  

Thankyou to  Paul and the Dads of Galilee (D.O.G.s) for contributing 

$1869 from the Bunnings BBQ to pay for a iPAD/Chromebook trolley 

used in the library by all students. 

Term Four Events 

Oct 12 - Year 3/4 Human Sexuality Information Night    

Oct 19 - Year 5/6 Human Sexuality Information Night 

Oct 24-Nov 4th - Prep-2 Swimming Lessons 

Oct 31 - School Closure Day 

Nov 1 - Melbourne Cup Public Holiday 

Nov 5 - Sacrament of Confirmation at OLMC 

Nov 10 - Galilee Art Show 

Nov 18 - Swimming Carnival & Sacrament of Confirmation at Ss. Peter and Paul’s 

Nov 19-20 - Father/Child Camp 

Nov 22-24 - Year 3 Zoo Snooze 

Nov 25 - Galilee Foundation Day 

Nov 30-Dec 2 - Year 4 Camp 

Dec 12 - Year 6 Graduation Mass at OLMC 

Dec 15 - Year 6 Graduation Dinner 

Dec 16 - End of year Mass at Ss. Peter and Paul 

              Term 4 ends 1.30pm 

ICT 

Currently the ICT team is researching our future direction with regards to portable devices. They are completing 

a comparison between iPads and Chromebooks. At present we have a set of twenty-six Chromebooks in the Li-

brary to be utilised by all classes. Chromebooks are currently out-selling Apple Mac computers in the U.S.A. with 

many Australian primary schools introducing them. We are also looking at expanding access to these devices to 

younger levels (currently Years 5/6). A full report will be presented to the community in upcoming newsletters. 

Building Program  

Since joining the school earlier this year, I have been acutely aware of the need to find more play space for our 
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students. I have consulted with the School Education Board who support this view and a Subcommittee of the 

Board was recently established to explore the development of a Master Plan for our school. It was also agreed 

that we would have additional members of the Subcommittee who bring a level of expertise to a project such as 

this. The Subcommittee comprised the following members; Donna McMaster, Peter Doyle, Pauline Semmens, Ben 

Hutton (CEO) and myself.  

Whilst the classroom accommodations adequately meet the current Student & Staff numbers, we do expect that 

the demand for places will grow.  

We also acknowledge that the proposed construction of additional schools in the 

area will become another good option for families residing in the area and want to 

ensure that our facilities are contemporary and of a high standard.  

As an inner city school, we exist on a tight campus and certainly don’t have the lux-

ury of space that Schools in the middle or outer suburbs of Melbourne enjoy.  

Therefore, in order to extract the greatest efficiency of space, we expect that any 

additional accommodations would likely need to consider the vertical space available to us.  

We need more active and passive play spaces for children and would particularly like to create such spaces with 

shelter or that are enclosed. Perhaps a multi-purpose space that could be an indoor basketball stadium, an assem-

bly venue, a wet weather recess retreat etc. 

We need the school facilities to keep pace with modern educational standards and parent/student expecta-

tions with flexible spaces and facilities that can be easily adapted over time. 

The Subcommittee agreed on a shortlist of Architects to seek proposals from and interview. 

I am now delighted to announce that we have appointed Clarke Hopkins Clarke to prepare our Master Plan in 

consultation with the Subcommittee and broader school community. 

Clarke Hopkins Clarke are considered education specialists in their field and come highly recommended by those 

schools who are currently undergoing projects with them. 

I will provide more details and a further update as we progress this work but suffice to say, this will be a very ex-

citing development for the school and trust that you will join me in thanking the Subcommittee Members for their 

contribution to date. 

 

Simon Millar – Principal of Galilee Regional Catholic P.S. 
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Galilee Events Committee 

Events Committee News 

Please see the following list of event dates for the remainder of the year. 
Term 4 
10th November - Galilee Art Show 
25th November - Galilee Foundation Day and Lunch provided for all children 
12th December - Grade 6 Graduation Mass 
14th December - Galilee Christmas Picnic and Carols 
15th December - Grade 6 Graduation Dinner 
 
 
DOGS REPORT 

It was a great response from the Galilee community, as 30 DOGS, SO’S and their children congregated 
in hope of an epic battle between the Saints and Tigers. 
The sun began to shine in anticipation of another Tiger win on what was a typical Melbourne spring day 
(sun, showers, biting cold!). 
 
Arriving early many of the children gained a high 5 and a photo with Tiggy the Tiger, and his feline mate! 
The children were in full flight with Brian Morris the 1st dog to wilt, ordering chips and jam donuts for the 
kids. After that there was a level of excitement amongst the kids as many of them were having their first 
experience at the MCG. 
As usual the Saints played the flooding tactics, which left no players in the back 50, a tactic Ross Lyon 
adopted, but he left years ago.  
Richmond on the other hand, having beaten the Saints in past 7 occasions were tipped to go down by 12 
points. It was a dogged battle, and as Nick Riewoldt steered the ship with a captain’s goal early in the last 
quarter, it looked like the saints would hang on.  
 
In true Tiger fashion we didn’t disappoint, going down by 8 points, with only 9 goals scored in the 3/4, A 
titanic and scrappy  battle. The tigers banged on three goals in the last 1/4, but it was all a little too late.  
As both teams prepare for 2017, it was very comforting for Saints supporters who have seen a year of 10 
wins, just missing out and grabbing illustrious right of 9th spot on the ladder.  
 
It was a great day and one that saw many grades represented by our Dads and students from Prep to 
Grade 6. See you next year. 
 

Thank your mother for the Rabbits! By Paul Mapley 
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       Family Life Victoria 
                http://www.familylifevictoria.org.au/ 

 

 

FAMILY PROGRAM 

 

Family Life Victoria (FLV) believe parents and carers are and always will be the 
primary sexuality educators of their children. The Family Programs emphasise 
this and assist families to be part of a positive experience of talking about re-
production, pregnancy and birth, including the physical, social and emotional 
aspects of puberty. 

The program is attended by parents/carers and their children and is conducted 
by trained, experienced educators. It provides a platform to start the conversa-
tion in a safe, supportive and non-threatening setting. 40,000 young people 
and their families participate in Family Life Victoria sexuality education pro-
grams every year. 

 

Session 1: Where Did I Come From? Year 3-4 

Wednesday 12th October 6pm – 7:15pm (Galilee School Hall) 

Year 3 & Year 4 Families – Admission Fee $20 per family (+30c booking fee) 

 

Session 2 – Preparing for Puberty Year 5-6 

Wednesday 19th October 6pm – 7:15pm (Galilee School Hall) 

Year 5 & Year 6 Families  – Admission Fee $20 per family (+30c booking fee) 

 

Follow this link to register and pay:  

www.trybooking.com/LZBW  

http://www.trybooking.com/LZBW
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The staff at Galilee would like to thank you for supporting Saturday night’s 

Trivia Night. 

It was truly a wonderful event & those on the night, could not have been 

prouder of our school community. It was amazing the number of families 

represented and the fun & interaction you were having with each other. It 

was fantastic to see! 

The night consisted of great questions, jokes, dancing & auction bidding. I 

am not sure how much the event raised, but I am sure it will be an amazing 

result! 

The organisers from the Galilee Events Committee - Michelle Sandwith (Yr. 

2), Sally Callan (Yrs. 2 & 4), Bernie Mandile (Yr. 1), Trish Mulhall (Yr. 3) & Chelsea Carswell (Yr. 3), together with 

their band of many helpers all rallied to help. Brendan Coburn (Yrs. 3 & 4) was Quiz Master extraordinaire, who 

helped engage everyone on the night & encouraged anyone who moved, to bid on the auction prizes. 

It was a wonderful, positive community event & a ‘big’ thank you goes to the organisers for their hard work and 

dedication over the past weeks. It was certainly a huge success! 

Congratulations to all involved! 

 

As a school community, we have been asked to help out at the  

Sacred Heart Mission Dining Hall on the four Sundays listed below.  

16th October - 3 volunteers required 

30th October  - 2 volunteers required  

13th November  - 2 volunteers required         

 27th November - 4 volunteers required 

No experience is required and the details are: 

TIME:                9.00am – 2.00pm 

ADDRESS:        Dining Hall, 87 Grey Street, St Kilda (rear entrance) 

IF YOU ARE SICK ON THE DAY – PLEASE CALL 9536 8495 

Please note: it is important that you arrive at 9am sharp, as the induction and OH&S briefing commences 

promptly at 9.10am.  

Follow the ‘Volunteers’ signs directing you to the Dining Hall. 

There is a new electronic ‘sign in’ system now in use, which the staff will assist you with.  

WHAT TO WEAR: 

The ideal outfit - runners, jeans, a T-shirt, baseball cap and an apron.  

Please click on this link to start the online food safety course: http://dofoodsafely.health.vic.gov.au 

If you get the opportunity to complete this, please email a signed copy to Fkaan@sacredheartmission.org.au  

It is not compulsory, but will assist your understanding of food hygiene.  

Anne A (Yr. 3F parent) has agreed to co-ordinate the volunteers. 

Please call her – Mobile no: 0402462460 or contact me with any queries. 

 

Thank you in anticipation of your support, 
Julianne Price  

Messages from Leadership by Mrs Price 

Student Wellbeing 

tel:9536%208495
http://dofoodsafely.health.vic.gov.au/
mailto:Fkaan@sacredheartmission.org.au
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Pastoral care is helping students succeed at school      MELISSA HEAGNEY  

 It’s no surprise that there’s quite a bit of research, including some done in Melbourne, 

into how students succeed in their final years of school. 
It has shown that students’ study habits and the type and calibre of those who teach them 

certainly help them to excel. 
But research in the past two decades has also revealed that students’ social and emotional 

Wellbeing is closely linked to them excelling at school. 
It has been found that students who feel safe, connected and have good social and emo-

tional skills and resilience are more likely to do well. 
Student Wellbeing is not a new idea – especially in Catholic schools, where pastoral care has been part of the school 

practice curriculum since the schools were established in Melbourne. Pastoral care is part of a Catholic school’s curric-
ulum that supports students and helps them build skills to deal with the pressures of school and life outside it, and to 

flourish. 
Elizabeth Freeman is a senior lecturer and researcher of Student Wellbeing at the University of Melbourne. 

She says Melbourne’s Catholic schools have a strong commitment to students’ pastoral care. 
Catholic schools’ pastoral care is governed by a policy that guides how they care for the “whole” student – their aca-

demic and their social and emotional well-being – as well as their safety at school, she says. 
“Each school designs its own approach and builds the structures that works for them in their school community,” Eliza-
beth says. 

Structures can include home or tutor groups led by teachers, allowing a stronger connection to be built between the 
teacher and students – and between students. 

It also includes students taking part in extracurricular activities and monitoring their academic progress and wellbeing. 
These approaches can help students overcome a reluctance to talk, and encourage them to seek help from teachers if 

they need extra support or guidance. 
“One of the things kids can find hard to do is help-seeking,” Elizabeth says. 

“It’s much easier when the teachers have that connection to them.” 
Students can also be taught social and emotional life skills within the curriculum – skills such as building and maintaining 

friendships, resolving conflict, managing stress, behaving ethically and helping others. 
Elizabeth says pastoral care in Catholic schools approaches student well-being from several angles in developmental, 

preventative and supportive education. Students are taught to develop these life skills, to manage issues where possible 
and to seek support when it’s needed. 

“Ultimately it’s about making sure there is a safe, secure environment for all kids and that they are connected and com-
fortable at school,” she says. 

Elizabeth says while schools play an important role in creating a positive environment for student wellbeing, it’s teach-
ers who have a major role. 
“I think in a school that does it well, every teacher understands they have a role in student well-being,” she says. 

“Every teacher can help with kids’ social and emotional well-being.” 
Catholic schools have invested in their teachers being knowledgeable about wellbeing. 

Primary and secondary teachers are sponsored to do further study. 
“The Catholic system in the past 15 years has sponsored about 1200 teachers to do their master’s of education 

(student wellbeing) at the University of Melbourne,” Elizabeth says. 
“They’ve put a large investment into it, supporting this professional learning for teachers.” 

While the relationship inside schools between students and teachers is paramount to student wellbeing, it’s also about 
the partnerships outside schools, with members of the community, including parents and support agencies. 

“Catholic schools call it outward facing – to involve people outside the school in what they are trying to achieve for 
their students,” Elizabeth says. 

Catholic Education Melbourne has a well-being and community engagement unit that supports schools, promotes well-
being and builds partnerships with families and communities to promote learning. 

A statement on the CEM website’s well-being page states: “At the heart of all our endeavours is the student. 
“We remain committed to building communities of learning that provide a safe, nurturing and academically stimulating 

environment for all children. 
“Our challenge for the future is to ensure that all students in Catholic schools become successful learners who are able 
to embrace opportunities that are emerging in the local, national and global communities. 

“As partners in Catholic education we must ensure that our students are well prepared to manage their future well-
being and contribute to that of others, that their lives remain faith-filled and guided by purpose.” 

  
Published in the Northern Star Weekly, August 10th 2016 
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                     Galilee SEB 

        General Information 

The School Education Board is very pleased that the recent Parents/Visitors and 

Volunteers Policy has been read and endorsed by most families. 
In fact, over 270 families agree and support it and we strongly encourage all re-

maining families to align around this Policy and the procedures outlined in the docu-
ment. 

It has been designed to ensure the maximum safety and welfare of our students 
and staff which can never be compromised. 

  
Further to this Policy, we are working with Simon to update the Galilee Parent 

Handbook and hope to have this finalised through Term 4. 
  

We equally hope to share some updates to our School Uniform shortly.  Some stu-
dents have been testing samples of new products and designs. 

Our outcome is to improve the quality and fit of the current uniform components 
and we hope to communicate this by the end of the year and importantly, before 

the Prep commencement in 2017. 

  
And as already foreshadowed by Simon in this newsletter, we have commenced 

work with him on the development of a Master Plan. 
A Subcommittee of the Board was formed to assist and in addition, we also drew on 

the expertise of some other members of the School community. 
Specifically, I would like to thank Peter Doyle, Pauline Semmens and Ben Hutton 

who were very generous with their time to review a short list of architects, tour 
schools and attend interviews. 

I was also like to thank Brendan Coburn with his initial assistance and recognise the 
vision of our Principal for embarking on this project within his first year. 

As you would know, large building projects spend a significant amount of time in 
the planning phase but I would hope that we might all see the outcome of this im-

portant piece of work in the near future. 
Our selected architects, Clarke Hopkins Clarke, will work in consultation with the 

Subcommittee and broader School Community to deliver a Master Plan that I am 

sure will be very exciting. 
  

On behalf of the School Education Board, I would like to congratulate the students 
on their magnificent performances at our Concert on Tuesday evening.  And in do-

ing so, also sincerely thank the dedicated staff who supported them in their ef-
forts.  And finally, I would also like to extend our gratitude to the School Events 

Team who delivered another wonderful Trivia Night at the St Kilda Town Hall.  This 
has now become a signature event for us and I would like to encourage all parents/

carers to join in the fun next year.  And for that Team, there is simply ‘no rest for 
the wicked’....it’s the Father’s Day BBQ tonight and another fabulous occasion to 

recognise the wonderful Dad’s and other important male role models in all of our 
lives.  To all of them, the School Education Board wishes 

you a lovely Father’s Day this weekend. 
  

Warm regards, 

  
Donna McMaster 

Chair/ Galilee School Education Board 
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Classroom Report 

Year 1 News 

 

Saving the World! 

The children having been writing expositions this week to persuade the other children in the class to 
help look after our environment.  They used lots of bossy words to convince their friends to look after 
the world. Well done Year Ones! 

 

 

The Year One children are currently designing posters that will 
displayed throughout the school to persuade other members of 
the Galilee community to look after and protect our environ-
ment.  Here are just a couple of ones that ready to be displayed 
– They look great!!  We hope that their posters are persuasive 
enough to pass on the 
strong message of 
saving our world.  
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YEAR 5F NARRATIVES 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CLASS AWARD WINNERS  1B– Charlie S 3F– Anabella 5F– Lila 

 August 25 Award Winners 1S - Chloe 3R -  5G - Patrick 

Prep E - Liam 2C– Lara 4C–  6HR– Amelia 

Prep F - Laura 2G– Keira 4 0–                        6C - Maria Francesca 
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        Sport Reports 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BEACHSIDE ATHLETICS     

Congratulations to Hugh and Mark!  

Hugh came 1st in triple jump (9.55m) and 

2nd in long jump (4.22m) and Mark came 

2nd in 60m hurdles. 

They are off to Regionals for these events! 

We are also extremely proud of the fol-

lowing children for their efforts at the ath-

letics:  

Sabina, Mark & Joel– all came 5th in 800m 

running events    

Raymond– 5th in 100m sprint & 8th in tri-

ple jump  

Ethan– 5th in shotput, throwing 8.42m  

Great job everyone!                                

Some Year 

Three and Four 

students partici-

pated in a very 

successful Hoop 

Time Program 

at MSAC last 

week. Thank 

you to all parent 

volunteers! 
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Advertisements       (Not endorsed by Galilee but FYI) 

GirlZone is taking enrolments for 
term 4! GirlZone is a fun and ex-
citing local program    designed 
for girls in grades 4, 5 and 6. 
 
The program activities are   spe-
cifically developed to build confi-
dence, positive self-esteem, social 
connections, leadership skills, 
and greater connection to  com-
munity. The program     activities 
vary week to week from sports to 
cooking, to dance, and creativity. 
 

The program runs every Tuesday during school term 
from 4:00-5:30pm in South Melbourne, costing $25 per term. 
 

 Contact Ruby for more details on 9690 1188.  

 
 

 


